BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING WITH DPW BOARD SEPTEMBER 11, 2012

7:18 p.m	Meeting opened; BOH Members PresentAllen Hoffman, Donna Clark, Gary Menin and David Favreau BOH Chairman, Allen Hoffman, spoke regarding an introduction as to how the Boards interacted in the past regarding interdepartmental meetings to discuss overlapping responsibilities. Bill Tuttle, DPW Superintendent, spoke regarding the volume of water distributed during the summer season. The water draws daily are currently being replenished into the storage tanks. Some current options have been consideredtie into a 30" main line that supplies Leominster; a service line from West Boylston; or an option from the Wekepeke. This concern arises from a maximum withdrawal limit set by DEP. David Favreau will collect data that the DPW Board currently has regarding the Wekepeke source and distribute it to the Board. The BOH has offered to assist and review prospective options regarding a public water source for Sterling. Allen Hoffman asked about an issue on Merrill Road. DPW/Water Department explained the alleged service was completely shut down and decommissioned. Bill Tuttle spoke to DEP regarding such issues and how to handle them. DEP provided a guideline as to the consequences associated with these actions.
7:46 p.m.	Discussion ended, B.O.H. has adjourned joint meeting.